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Mortgage Applications Dropped Sharply in Response to
The Recent Rate Spike

After the big spike seen 2 weeks ago, mortgage rates remained elevated enough to greatly
dampen the demand for refinancing according to the Mortgage Bankers Association's (MBA)
weekly application survey. As is typically the case, refi demand showed the most rate
sensitivity, but purchases took a hit as well. 

Notably, the rate spike had already happened at the time of last week's MBA survey, but as we
discussed at the time, the full effects likely hadn't been felt in the numbers.  The chart below
shows how much more the refi index declined in the past week (highlighted in red).

 

Purchase demand remains higher relative to its recent norms, but experienced a similarly larger pull-back in the most recent
week.

© MBS Live, LLC. All rights reserved. This newsletter is a service of MBS Live.

http://www.oklahomamortgagegroup.com
http://www.oklahomamortgagegroup.com
http://www.oklahomamortgagegroup.com
tel:(918)%20361-1550
tel:(918)%20361-1550
mailto:mike@omghomeloans.com
https://www.google.com/maps/search/?api=1&query=6666+S+Sheridan+Rd+suite+102+Tulsa+Oklahoma+74133
http://www.oklahomamortgagegroup.com
http://www.mbslive.net


As for rates, they've been all over the place since the April 2nd tariff announcement. The volatility is impossible to appreciate
via weekly surveys which reduce 5 days of movement to a single number. The following chart shows MBA and Freddie Mac's
weekly rate averages as well as our actual daily average rates. Point being, we're back to the lowest levels since April 7th,
which should help arrest the decline in applications. 
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“Overall mortgage application activity declined last week, as rates increased to their highest level in two months. The 30-year
fixed rate rose for the second straight week to 6.9 percent, an almost 30-basis-point increase over two weeks,” said Joel Kan,
MBA’s Vice President and Deputy Chief Economist. “These higher rates drove a 20 percent drop in refinance applications,
especially for higher balance loans, with the average loan size falling substantially. The refinance share of applications at 37.3
percent was the lowest since January. Similar to the previous week, economic uncertainty and rate volatility impacted
prospective homebuyers as we saw a 7 percent decline in purchase applications. Both conventional and government purchase
activity fell relative to the week before, but the overall level of purchase applications was still 6 percent higher than a year
ago.”
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